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SUBJECT: IMPROVING OVERSIGHT AND ACCOUNTABILITY WITHIN SKILLED 
NURSING FACILITIES (Board Agenda Item 23, May 26, 2020) -
INSPECTOR GENERAL'S SCOPE OF WORK 

On May 26, 2020, the Board passed a motion directing the Executive Officer to facilitate 
the appointment of an Inspector General to conduct an exhaustive review of the County's 
capacity to regulate skilled nursing facilities (SNFs) and to provide a report on the 
oversight and operations of SNFs in Los Angeles County (Report), in consultation with 
the Auditor-Controller (A-C), the directors of the health and social services departments 
of the County, County Counsel, and other appropriate department leaders. The Report 
should: 1) provide an evaluation of SNFs within the County, and 2) make 
recommendations on operational and programmatic changes necessary to improve the 
County's monitoring and oversight of these facilities, including legislative and regulatory 
recommendations aimed at improving operations within these facilities. The Board motion 
further directs the inspector general consult with subject matter experts and stakeholders, 
including medical professionals, representatives of residents, workforce, and insurance 
payers and individuals with a high level of understanding of SNF administrative, financial 
and operational protocols, as well as legal and regulatory oversight to guide the 
recommendations within the Report. Lastly, the Board motion instructs the Inspector 
General designate to submit a scope of work proposal to the Board by August 1, 2020, 
that outlines a schedule for completing the Report, and to provide interim reports every 
60 days until the final Report is completed. 

On June 26, 2020, the Executive Officer appointed the County's Inspector General as the 
Inspector General called for in the motion. The following scope of work details the Office 
of Inspector General's objectives, tasks, and preliminary reporting schedule for its review 
and oversight of SNFs. 






















